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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your applications for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your applications, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your applications have been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

25 April 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not materially 

add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined a personal 

appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove the Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entries dated 9 December 2022 and 23 July 2023 with the corresponding 

rebuttal statements.  You contend that at the time of the entries, you had recently submitted a 

complaint on your staff noncommissioned officer (SNCO) regarding mistreatment of 

subordinates.  You further contend the same SNCO retaliated against you by referring multiple 

allegations against you with the ultimate goal of trying to get you separated from the Marine 

Corps.  Additionally, you contend that when you raised the issue with your “next higher form of 

leadership,” you were told “if there was an issue with the outcome to submit for BCNR and let 

them handle it.”  You also contend the “articles [you were] charged with were not met.”  Lastly, 

you contend the counseling entry of 23 July 2023 was not signed by the presiding Commanding 

Officer (CO), a Lieutenant Colonel, but was instead signed by a Captain.   






